
 

 

Friday 19th July 2019 

Dear parents/ carers, I am sure that 
you are all as happy and proud as 
we are that we received such a 
positive endorsement to the end of 
the school year.  Thank you for all 
your help and support in securing a 
Good Ofsted. 

 
New uniform from September 
 
We are very excited about our new 
blue sweatshirts that everyone will 
be wearing in September.  If you 
have not sent your form back yet, 
stating what size you require, please 
make sure you send it in by Monday 
22nd July. We need to order them 
before we break up for the summer 
otherwise, they won’t be here for the 
first day of term.  May we remind you 
that if you are buying other new 
uniform over the summer children 
should be wearing black school 
shoes.   
Plain black trainers are only 
acceptable for PE and must not be 
worn at any other time. 
 
 
Sports day 

 
Thank you to everyone who came 
along to support all our children on 
sports day.  We were so lucky with 
the weather and I thought that it was 
a fantastic day.  All our children took 
part as well as many of our parents!! 
I hope you all enjoyed yourselves, 
as I know our children did.   
Penge East were the overall 
winners. Well done to them. 
 
 
EYFS graduation event 
 
The Early years team have asked to 
remind you that the Reception class 
graduation will take place on 
Thursday 25th July at 1.20pm. 
Family and friends are invited to 
celebrate with the children.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Art exhibition 
 
We would like to welcome all 
parents to our end of year Art  
exhibition on Monday 22nd July at 
3.15pm.  All children in the school 
have created self-portraits and 
would love to share their outcomes 
with you.  So that the children feel 
like proper artists we ask that a 
donation be given to ‘buy’ the 
children’s work.  This can be as big 
or as small as you would like to give 
but the children will only know that 
their work has been purchased.  
Please come along and view all our 
budding artists of the future, I 
promise you will be amazed at the 
standard of the work. 
 
End of year reports 
 
You will all receive the end of year 
report for your child today. The 
teachers put a lot of time into 
ensuring they are an accurate 
reflection of each of their students.  I 
hope that you can celebrate all the 
achievements your child has made 
this year and be ready to take action 
with their new targets in September.   
 
I know that many students have 
had poor attendance and 
punctuality this year.  We ask that 
this improves next year as days 
missed from school and late arrival 
really does impact on the children’s 
outcomes. Thank you. 
 
Leavers assembly 
 
Please join us at St. John’s church 
on Thursday 25th July at  
9.30am when we will be saying 
goodbye and good luck to all the 
children and staff who will be leaving 
St. John’s that day.  It is a time of 
reflection and anticipation as we 
celebrate all the achievements 
made and the ones yet to come. 
 
Year 6 Production 
 
Year 6 will be giving their rendition 
of The Greatest Showman on 
Tuesday 23rd July at 6pm.  Friends  
and family of year 6 children should 
have received letters regarding  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
tickets. However, if anyone else 
would like to see the show please 
ask at the office to see if there are 
any spare tickets available. 
 
Summer Fayre 
 
I would like to take this opportunity 
to thank all members of the PTA 
committee and everyone else who 
helped in the build up and on the day 
of the summer fayre.  The grand 
total raised, after all expenses have 
been taken into account, was 
£2,150.  This is a fantastic amount 
and will go a long way to providing 
all the children with some exciting 
extras next year. 
 
Maths Passports: 
This week the following passports 
have been awarded: 
Scotland: Kyler 
Asia: Nathaniel, Jamari, Amelia  
Antarctica: Mama, Lena, Leonardo 
Australasia: Tommy-James, Theo 
North America: Ky’Ra 
Globetrotter: Chae, Jayden, Jack, 
Kyle, Afeez, Chris 
 

Stars of the week this week 

were:- 

Reception  - Amelie 

Year 1        - Kyler 
Year 2        - Kaiden B 
Year 3        - Erykah 
Year 4        - Harley 
Year 5        - Katie 
Year 6        - Anthony 
Special       - Thomas 
 
Attendance 

House:  Penge West 89% 

Class: 4D 97% - Well done 

House points 

Penge East – 177 

Penge West – 163 

Crystal Palace - 158 

Anerley – 149 

 

Diary dates: 

22 July 3.15pm – Art exhibition 

23 July 6pm – Yr. 6 performance 

25 July 9.30am – Leavers assembly 

25 July – End of year (2pm 

finish) 
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